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Engineering Curriculum Committee

Minutes of Meeting #6






     
October 17, 2014
Present: Oakes, Krane
, Franses, Lee, Campanella, Melloch, Hua, Harris, Meckl, Alexeenko, Kong, Cai









    

 Recorder: Ortiz 
1. Meeting was called to order at 11:35 in ARMS 3001 by Oakes. 

2. A motion to approve the agenda for meeting #6 was made by Franses and seconded by Meckl.  The motion passed unanimously with no abstentions. 

3. A motion to approve the minutes from meeting #5 (10/10/14) was made by Melloch and seconded by Alexeenko.  The motion passed unanimously with no abstentions.
4. Oakes reported that the flags on EFD 48-14 ENGR 49400 Women in Engineering Senior Seminar: Gender in the Workplace were resolved.

5. A motion was made by Meckl and seconded by Campanella to approve the following EFD on behalf of the faculty:

a. EFD 48-14 ENGR 49400 Women in Engineering Senior Seminar: Gender in the Workplace
Edits were determined to be editorial in nature and the motion passed unanimously with no abstentions.

6. New business 
a. Oakes will work with UG Associate Dean to develop a potential processing document for ENGR courses that do not have a curriculum committee. 

7. Honors discussion – ECE discussed at curriculum meeting.  Lots of opposition to the additional burden.  Honors contracts vary from 5% to 25% of a final grade.
ECE idea: add a non- credit H designated course which would be a S or U grade ECE 210 (3 credits) with a ECE 210 H (0 credits)
MSE – discussed at curriculum committee – adding in the honors work to the grading schema is inconsistent and a student could do none of the “extra” honors work and still get a high grade in the class
AAE – sees value in the Honors program.  Doesn’t like the extra burden on the faculty.  Should Honors College respond with TA support/grading load? Balance the extra load to faculty?  There are faculty who turn students away due to the burden. 
CHE – Faculty interest in participating seems limited
It was determined by the committee that a memo will be written and approved addressing the concerns of the college regarding Honors Contracts.  In particular noting sustainability and load on the faculty and scale between the larger and smaller schools.
8. Motion to adjourn was made by Krane and seconded by Hua.  The meeting adjourned at 12:26pm.  The next meeting will be on October 31, 2014 in ARMS 3001.[image: image1.png]
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